The Posse

10/26/11
DATE:  The Posse met Saturday, 10:00 AM, 22 Oct 2011, at Tin Man's Sports Club, Fox River Grove, Illinois.

ATTENDEES:  

George Barrington
AMA Congressman


Mike Bradbury
President, Top Cats – Illinois


Gary Brandt

President, Rolling Thunder, Chapter 2, Illinois

Gary Bogolin

Committeeman, McHenry County Road Pirates

MJ Candido

President, Furies MC


Caryl Clement

Activities, Furies MC


Stephen Czyz

President, Jersey Pine Cruisers

Wally Elliott

Events, Dukane A.B.A.T.E.


Ed Flavin

Vice President, Elgin Area Organization

John Jackson

Activities, Palatine H.O.G

Judy Kaenel

President, Dukane A.B.A.T.E.


Wayne Kirkpatrick
Posse Coordinator


Mike Lewis

Director, Lake Shore H.O.G.


Keith St. Onge

Officer at Large, Palatine H.O.G


Michael Smith

Director, McHenry H.O.G.

John Sweeney

Assistant Director, Lake Shore H.O.G.


Larry Woods

Director, EAO Elgin

DISSCUSSIONS:
(   Attendees included representatives of 14 organizations and 17 people attending.
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(  "Posse" tabs 


were made available to attendees for  contributing to the  coffee fund at Tin Man's. 
(  The meeting started with a discussion of Posse, why we have a single – point – of – contact list on the web site for each organization and, limiting the use of our Posse Roster and email list.

(  Our thanks to George Barrington, AMA Congressman, for forwarding advisory emails regarding our areas of interest, from the American Motorcycle Association.  The general consensus is to continue to forward relevant AMA messages to Posse members.

(  In the legislative arena, George also informed the group that Wisconsin now has a helmet law for riders under age 18. The only totally non – helmet states remaining are, Iowa and Illinois. George will also forward the latest motorcycle safety laws for each state.

(  George also advised the group that, with the new decibel limits for motorcycles, the AMA has observed a sharp increase in the number of decibel meters and sound measuring devices sold to police departments across the Nation.
(  The Posse web site, www.posse.cc, has a vendors list for each organization to use to request various vendors for their events.  If anyone has a particularly good, or bad experience with a vendor, we can adjust our list accordingly.  To add new vendors, simply send their info to Wayne, wkirkpa177@aol.com.
(  Our Web Master, John Sweeney reminded everyone that he can update our web site (www.posse.cc) information almost immediately and not to hesitate if you want something changed. John will be updating the web site soon with the current minutes, updated club contact list, and adding the Venders List.
(  From bogie, McHenry County Road Pirates...the Road Pirates and the CRASH Coalition would combine their efforts in 2012 for the combined AIMM / Distracted Driving Charity Ride on 19 August.

(  Wayne discussed the recent BikeSafe course presented by the Illinois State Patrol motor officers, in Des Plaines. The course is a one – day event and is a combination of classroom instruction and rider evaluation by a motor officer.  A detailed description will be distributed by email along with the contact information for Illinois State Trooper, Liz Diaz.

( The group was reminded of the emergence of a tremendous number of phony charitable organizations who are seemingly supporting honorable causes.  John has posted links to charity rating sites on the Posse web site for members to use to verify valid charities.
(  The major activities list for all the organizations was updated for 2012 and discussed by each club.  Members were reminded that the purpose of that list is to show the dates of each organization's major charity event, rally, or fund raiser for the year so other clubs can support that event and not schedule their major event on the same date.  The Posse Activities Calendar is maintained on our web site with each club's major event(s) reflected in bold and other local events included for planning purposes.  The events calendar for 2012 should be complete, approved by each organization, and posted on the Posse web site within a week.
(  As the meeting concluded, each organization had the floor to discuss issues from their standpoint regarding our motorcycle community. 
(  Attendees were reminded that, if they have a change to the Events Calendar, simply send Wayne (wkirkpa177@aol.com) and John Sweeney (asstdirector@lakeshorehog.com) an email so they can notify everyone and update the web site.
The next meeting will be in the Spring of 2012, at Tin Man's Sports Pub, Fox River Grove, Illinois.  Wayne will coordinate the date / location as we near Mar/Apr 2012. 
